

Dear Parents,

With cooler weather growing nearer it is time to start sending in pants and shorts along with both short and long sleeve shirts. It would be a very good idea to send in an extra pair of socks.

October is just around to corner and so is our annual hayride, pumpkin picking, and Trunk or Treating. We will have a collection box for candy. We are asking for two bags of wrapped candy per child. Mark your calendars for the Trunk or Treating on October Sunday, October 28, 2025 from 4:00pm to 6:00pm. There will be games, food, and CANDY!! Notes will be posted about all the events.



It's hard to believe that it's been just over ten years that Pastor Arturo came to help us start a Hispanic Ministry at Southeast. He has served faithfully and has touched many lives in our community. The Hispanic Ministry will join us for worship, and we will have a guest speaker, William Burton, from the Tennessee Baptist Mission Board. After worship, we will have lunch together (meats, drinks will be provided, please bring sides and desserts to share). Also, at the end of the worship service, we will take a love offering for Pastor Arturo.

Themes for Sept:

Electrical Safety

Fruit

Apples

Fall

Wednesday Nights at Southeast Baptist Church

6:15-7:00pm A place for the whole family

- Preschool led by Sung Zing
- •<u>Children</u> GA's led by Lori Vinson RA's led by Terry Robbins
- •Youth led by Jerry Posey and Joe Vinson Adults
 - Bible Study led by Marvin Copaus
 - Prayer Time led by Gary Young



CELEBRATIONS

Willow 9/19

Timothy 9/24

How can we pray for you? Please fill out a prayer card so that we can pray for you, your family, a friend...